
NEWSLETTER                                      From Delta Junction,Alaska
 

Greetings in our wonderful Savior’s name.  We praise the Lord for His goodness and   

His protection.  We thank the Lord that Peter has returned from Wasilla.  He attended all 

three services last week and so did Sophia.  We also had two Russian ladies come Sunday 

night.  One of the ladies lives in Wasilla, but was visiting her daughter who lives here in 

Delta.  She stopped by to see Regina and stayed for the service.  She came back for the 

Wednesday evening service and another one of our neighbors attended the service as 

well.  Please continue to keep Peter in your prayers as his wife has gone to Portland, 

Oregon to see her mother and has left Peter with nine of their ten children.  He gets 

discouraged easily and needs a lot of prayer.

We had the unique opportunity recently to help a young couple that was passing through 

Delta Junction on their way to Fairbanks and had an automobile accident.  They had just 

gotten married only a few weeks before in Benson, N.C. and were traveling to Fort 

Wainwright Army Base in Fairbanks.  Praise the Lord, they were not hurt, just a little sore 

and very cold.  Their belongings were scattered throughout the woods and along the side 

of the road.  We were able to help gather up some of their things and get them to a motel 

for the night.  The next morning we had the opportunity to talk with them some more and 

tell them of God’s goodness and His love.  Aaron’s Sergeant drove down from Fort 

Wainwright to pick them up.  We helped them pack up their things and discovered as we 

were talking that the Sergeant is from Kinston, N.C.  We gave them a tract and told them 

about Hamilton Acres Baptist Church in Fairbanks.  Pray with us for this young couple’s 

salvation.  It is amazing how God brings people by and gives us the opportunity to 

minister to them, if only for a short time.  We pray that we had some impact in the lives 

of this couple and that maybe something we said or did will help them see the love of 

God.

We appreciate everyone of you and want you to know that we pray for you and hope that 

God will bless you for all that you do for us and His work here in Delta Junction, Alaska.
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